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Is a 100 room hotel across Bear Creek from the Phillips station something we want? On the May 
7th, 2019 Town Board meeting the Town was addressed by Ranko Macevic (owner of the Soda 
Lakes Property across Bear Creek from the Phillips station). Mr. Macevic is interested in develop-
ing the property and initiated a conversation with the Town. The idea of building a 100 room hotel 
is not a new one and has been controversial in the recent past. Consequently, the Town Board is set-
ting aside time at our next three or four board meetings to hear from our constituents as to how they 
feel about development and annexation of this particular property. There are benefits in terms of 
customers for our local businesses and tax revenues and there are impacts associated to aesthetic 
effects, traffic, and infrastructure.  Regardless of how you feel about this (even if you are indiffer-
ent) please take the time to attend one or more of our next few Board meetings (6 pm on 1st and 3rd 
Tuesday of the month) and let us know what you think. On the topic of ówhat you thinkô – we are 
executing a community survey for which we request your participation.  
 
Please Participate in Our Community Survey: 
The Town of Morrison would like to learn about residentsô and business ownersô opinions of local 
issues and their thoughts about the future of Morrison. Therefore, the town recently hired Corona 
Insights, a Denver-based research company, to manage a community-wide survey. Instructions on 
how to reply to the survey will arrive in mailboxes soon (and you may have already received it). 
Please take this survey at your earliest convenience. Your input will help town leaders make deci-
sions that reflect community values. If you have questions about this survey, please contact Kara 
Winters, Morrison Town Manager, at kara@morrisonco.us or 303-697-8749. 
 
 
Clarification regarding building a new Town Hall and Court Building: Several citizens have 
commented to us, in both public and private, regarding the need to build a new Town Hall and 
Court building. Many of these comments/questions are summarized by: óWhy canôt we modernize / 
rehab the existing Town Hall and Court building rather than get involved with expensive property 
acquisition and development? The short answer is that the existing Town Hall and Court building 
do not meet the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA). We have bought some time by moving the 
Court downstairs. These are temporary fixes to the problem. We are subject to expensive lawsuits if 
we fail to build an ADA compliant Town Hall and Court. Making these changes to the existing 
Town Hall are cost prohibitive and likely of limited benefit. We are convinced building a new ADA 
compliant Town Hall and Court is the most prudent path forward at this point. We encourage your 
input as to how we proceed; however, be advised that an inexpensive modification to the existing 
Town Hall is not feasible. This was our first avenue of investigation and we would have proceeded 
this way if it was.  
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Paul Sutton, Trustee 
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Greetings from the Morrison Police Department 

 A Shield 616 fundraiser is being held at Bandimere Speedway on June 1st to benefit Morrison 
Police and our area small partner agencies. Shield 616 is the nationwide program that assists police 
departments with acquiring rifle rated bulletproof body armor and helmets to protect police officers in 
the ever-growing threat from high-powered rifles that are seen more and more in todayôs world. While 
almost all officers wear ballistic armor, which will stop most common handgun rounds, they cannot 
prevent deadly high speed rifle rounds from penetrating, leaving officers vulnerable from attack. The 
solution is the technology provided by ceramic plates that are fitted into the vest. These plates are 
thicker and heavier than soft body armor preventing them from daily use, but worn under critical con-
ditions. However, this technology does not come cheap. Costing thousands of dollars to outfit even a 
small department is typically a difficult thing to do and therefore the need for fundraising events such 
as this one.  
 Having the support of local businesses where our donation buckets have been placed these past 
months, and with our friends at Bandimere pledging a sizeable donation, we are off to a great start. 
Bandimere grounds that day will have police cars, motor units, sponsors, vendors, face painting, food 
trucks, a dunk tank, beer garden and the local area band Guild of Ages as the feature of the event play-
ing classic rock music. 
 So come out and have some fun from 9am to 4pm this Saturday while supporting your local po-
lice department so we can be safe while protecting you and our community here in Morrison. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 While many historic views of Morrison have been seen, I am not keenly aware of this one being 
readily viewable. Therefore, now included here with this monthôs Hogback. The back reads (#) 395 
ñLime Kiln owned by Morrison Stone, Lime and Town Co., organized in early 1870s by Gov. John 
Evans. Located on north side of Bear Creek on west edge of town c. 1892.ò ñWhen used credit the 

Littleton Historical Museum Littleton, Colo.ò This photo is from the Lila Horton collection of the 
original Morrison Heritage Museum contents.   

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be Safe, Sgt Joe Leo 

 



 

 

 
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

 
Utility Department 
 
The Town of Morrisonôs Utility Department will be starting its annual distribution/fire hydrant flushing and 
valve operation program in the next month. We will be conducting the required maintenance on all fire hy-
drants as well as flushing water from the distribution system. This helps to ensure proper and reliable oper-
ation of the Townôs fire hydrants and valves, as well as, recycling of the water in our main lines.    
 
 
Streets and Grounds 
 
In the coming month, the Streets and Grounds crew will be mowing/weed eating around Town close to 
everyday to keep the Town looking great. We will also be finishing the Town Hall parking lot with the addi-
tion of new parking spaces.  

 
Thank you, 
 
Fritz Fouts 
Public Works Director 
Town of Morrison  
Phone: 303-697-8749 
Cell: 720-587-5801 

 

    
Did you know? New exhibits are coming together    that 
will debut Memorial Day of 2019. Stay tuned... 
 
From the Paleo Lab: There are over two dozen  
volunteer fossil preparators at the Museum. If you are  
interested in helping out, contact Matthew Mossbrucker  
at director@mnhm.org. Training is provided, no experi-
ence necessary.   
 
MNHM Pro Tip: The best time to visit the museum  is  
mid-day to avoid crowds.     
 
 

Check out the Museum's Facebook page for events, highlights, and news: 
 
Use the link on our homepage, www.mnhm.org. Keep in touch with Morrison Natural 
History Museum on Facebook: www.facebook.com/Morrison Museum,  and Twitter            
@Morrison Museum, for special events and general updates  

 

Matthew T. Mossbrucker 
Director and Chief Curator  
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OWNING A FIREARM, WHETHER FOR TARGET SHOOTING, HUNTING OR PERSONAL PROTECTION, IS A 

RIGHT EVERY LAW-ABIDING AMERICAN ENJOYS. 

IN AN EFFORT TO ASSIST IN KEEPING OUR COMMUNITY SAFE, WE WOULD LIKE TO OFFER FREE GUN 

LOCKS PROVIDED BY PROJECT CHILDSAFE. IF YOUôRE INTERESTED, PLEASE COME TO MORRISON PD 

TO REQUEST YOURS.  

This lock consists of an armored steel cable with one end permanently secured to a keyed padlock. When lock is properly installed, the 

firearm is unloaded and the lock prevents the firearmôs action from closing. This is a California Department of Justice-approved safety 

device. The cable-style lock supplied should be used in addition to, and not as a substitute for, safe firearms handling and storage 

methods. As a firearms owner, it is YOUR RESPONSIBILITY to know how to safely handle and securely store your firearms. Please 

read the Project ChildSafe safety booklet included with this lock and your firearmôs ownerôs manual for safe handling and storage 

methods.  

ABOUT LOCKING DEVICES: No single lock will fit all firearms. The lock supplied will fit the actions of many commonly owned 

firearms. If the Project ChildSafe lock does not fit your firearm, we urge you to contact the manufacturer of your firearm to find out 

the type of lock recommended for it. Project ChildSafe urges you to find the appropriate locking device for your firearm so you can 

securely store your firearm in your home. REMEMBER: No firearmôs safety or lock can be a substitute for safe, careful gun handling 

and storage. This lock is intended to discourage unauthorized access to a firearm, particularly by young children. This lock may be 

defeated by a determined individual using tools or other aggressive means and may not prevent intentional misuse of a firearm.  

WARNING: Before installing this or any gun lock, be sure the firearm is completely UNLOADED and the safety is on SAFE. When 

installing the lock, keep your finger off the trigger and always have the firearm pointing in a safe direction.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       

  STAY CONNECTED WITH THE TOWN 
 
If you would like to receive emails  
regarding Town notices and Town events, 
please email Lyndsey Paavilainen, Town Clerk 
at lpaav@morrisonco.us with your name, or 
business name, and address to be added to 
the Townôs email list. It is a great way to stay 
up to date with happenings around Town! 
 
You can also subscribe through ñNotify Meò on 
our Town website, www.town.morrison.co.us  
to receive notifications from the Agenda Center 
for Board and Commission agendas and  
public notice postings, along with other  
subscriptions.  
 
Keep the Town updated with any change to 
your email subscription preferences and with 
any changes to your contact information.  
   Thank You! 

 
The Board requests your 
attendance at the upcom-
ing Board Meetings. Your 
input regarding a possible 
hotel at the 3664 Soda 
Lakes Property is encour-
aged and welcomed!   

 
Upcoming meetings: 
Tuesday, June 4th 
Tuesday, June 18th  

 

HELP KEEP THE 
TOWN 

NEAT, PLEASE 
CLEAN UP AFTER 
YOUR DOG. 

 
Summer is right around the cor-
nerï so is your vacation! Make 
sure you file a vacation request 
with the Police Department so 
they can keep an extra eye on 
your property while you are out 

of Town.   

 
When walking home from 
Red Rocks concerts, stay 
safe and use the cross 

walk located by the liquor 
store to cross Bear Creek 

Avenue.  
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